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I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E :I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E :I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E :    

Optima is a small town in Cimarron County 
located in the Oklahoma panhandle that has no 
church or church building, but only an 
elementary school and city hall.  
 
In the fall of 2011 a small group of believers and 
their pastor, Les Bussell, from the Hooker 
United Methodist Church started praying about 
an outreach to the children in this small town.  
They had taken CEF’s Teaching Children 
Effectively Level 1 training and wanted to start a 
Good News Club® at the school.   
 
Contact was made with the principal of the 
school, and he informed them that the school 
board had never allowed the building to be used 
for anything outside of school hours.   

After a few visits with him, he consented to give 
them a chance to present their desire to the school 
board. They sent word out for people to pray that 
God would grant them favor with the board. 
Three of them attended the meeting sharing 
briefly how Good News Clubs change lives.   
They asked the school board to consider 
changing their policy to non-profit usage of the 
facilities. 

February 2, 2012, thirty-one children came to the 
first ever Good News Club® in Optima, 
Oklahoma. Many responded to the invitation and 
twenty were counseled for salvation.  The fourth 
grade teacher who sat in on the club as a school 
representative shared that the children asked to 
read their Bibles during study time in the days 
that followed.   

The church invited the children and their 
families to an evening Christmas Good News 
Club presentation on December 16, 2013.  
Twenty-five families attended and heard Pastor 
Les present the Gospel. The church also gave 
Bibles to each family. Les and the church desire 
to start a new church in Optima from the Good 
News Club®.   

Club Leaders:  Pastor Les Bussell, Nancy Levings, and 
Marion Duncan  

Teacher trainer:  Tina Buschman and Patsy Jones 

Optima Elementary School  

After 3 months, the school board revised 
their policy for  

Good News Club®! 

Miracle in the PanhandleMiracle in the PanhandleMiracle in the Panhandle   
Good News ClubsGood News ClubsGood News Clubs® ® ® in Optima Elementary School in Optima Elementary School in Optima Elementary School  



  

How are you spending your summer?  How are you spending your summer?  How are you spending your summer?  As relaxing as it may be to chill at the pool or hang out with friends, what if you 
chose instead to make an eternal impact in the lives of kids right where you live?  Teens 13-19 years of age from Oklahoma are 
coming together to reach the boys and girls of your community – and YOU can be a part of this team! 

 
Christian Youth in Action (CYIA™) is a ministry designed to train you and a team of other young 
people in effective and engaging ways to teach children about God.  You will attend a two week 
training school where you will learn to present the Gospel clearly on a child’s level, counsel a child 
for salvation and lead a dynamic club ministry for kids called 5 Day Clubs®.  Components of this 
club include teaching a Bible lesson, a real-life missionary story and a Bible verse as well as 
leading songs, games and a fun review time.  The first week is training and the second week is 
leading the 5 Day Clubs®. 

 
After this training, you will return to your local community and teach clubs at various locations.  These clubs take place out in the 
community with predominantly unsaved kids who don’t regularly attend church.  You will be able to take the light of the Gospel to 
them in their apartment complexes, daycare centers, neighborhoods, schools and other community locations. 
 
If you have a heart for ministry and want to team up with other young people to reach the children in your community, then CYIA™  
is for you! 
 
Just think, this summer you can:Just think, this summer you can:Just think, this summer you can:   
 

• Reach boys and girls with the Gospel 
• See your faith and vision grow deeper 
• Build new friendships that will last a lifetime 
• Grow in communication, teamwork, endurance, responsibility, and self-confidence 
• Gain experience for ministry in your own local church, school or vocation 

 

   
Christian Youth in ActionChristian Youth in ActionChristian Youth in Action™™™   ––– A Summer Missions Adventure A Summer Missions Adventure A Summer Missions Adventure   

June 3rdJune 3rdJune 3rd---13th, 201413th, 201413th, 2014   
Mid America Christian University, Oklahoma City, OklahomaMid America Christian University, Oklahoma City, OklahomaMid America Christian University, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma   

 
Contact our CEF of Oklahoma state office for an application.  The cost for 

room, meals, training, and summer teaching materials is $400/person. 

 



From TulsaFrom TulsaFrom Tulsa   
• McAuliffe Elementary 
 “Why can’t we do this every day and also on Saturday?”  ~ Frequently asked by a number of children  
• Key Elementary 

A young boy responded to the invitation and during the counseling time he told his leader that he had gone to church regularly 
and even baptized.  But that he had never been told the things he had learned in GNC about his sin and what Jesus had done for 
him.  He said, “I don’t think I am really saved and I want to be today.”  So he was!  

From PadenFrom PadenFrom Paden   
• Paden Elementary School 
 When asked why he attended Good News Club®, one 3rd grade boy responded, “I want to learn to be good in school by learning 

how to believe in Jesus and then live for Him.” 
 
From EdmondFrom EdmondFrom Edmond   
• Haskell Elementary School 
 “We had a 3rd grade girl accept Christ today (Dec. 3).  That’s 3 clubs in a row of someone trusting Christ.  That’s pretty excit-

ing!  Praise the Lord!” ~ Dawn Goodwin, leader of Good News Club® 

        ~Memorial Gifts~Memorial Gifts~Memorial Gifts~ 
We appreciate those who have invested financially in the ministry of CEF of OK. 

 
In honor of: Annetta and Harold Kallis, Barbara and Jim Hieb, Vern and Mildred Rask and Rosella Rask 
         by Fred and Barbara Rask 
 
In memory of: Milton and Ardell Rask, from Fred and Barbara Rask, Julian Sleeper  from Gladys and Bill O’Hare, Bernie and 

Wendell Mason, John and Marcie Cruse, Tom and Dee Walsworth, Deborah Dalton, Ralph Porter, Rita Spencer, 
Sue Hilton ~ Eric Smedlund from Gladys and Bill O’Hare,  Bernie and Wendell Mason ~ Norma Oberlander from 
Bernie and Wendell Mason, Lynn O. Holloman ~ Carl Decker from Marcie and John Cruse, Gladys and Bill 
O’Hare ~ Mark Dyer from Marcie and John Cruse ~ Andy Anderson from Gladys and Bill O’Hare ~ Mike Kliewer 
from Gladys and Bill O’Hare ~ Ron Fisher from Gladys and Bill O’Hare ~ Geneva Wood from Martha Morrisett ~ 
Lea New from Carolyn and John Gatewood ~ Jerry Massey from Brenda and Jerry Pickard ~ Avery Faith Clutter 
from Yvonne and Jeff Greb ~ Vivian Aspegren from Bernie and Wendell Mason ~ Eleanor Newman from Bernie 
and Wendell Mason   

    

Comments:  From Children Who Attend Good News ClubsComments:  From Children Who Attend Good News ClubsComments:  From Children Who Attend Good News Clubs®®®   

Discipling Saved Children WorkshopDiscipling Saved Children WorkshopDiscipling Saved Children Workshop   
February 15th at Britton Baptist Church, Oklahoma City, 9-3pm  

 
Forty-four attendees from throughout the state participated.  They learned to  
be more effective in the following presentations and workshops: 
 
Presentations: 
• Ministering the Gospel for Saved Children’s Spiritual Growth 
• Understanding Today’s Children with Specific Needs   

(abuse, anger, neglect and divorce) 
 
Workshops 
• Leading Bible Clubs for Pre-K Children 
• Teaching Children to Pray 
• Teaching Children to Evangelize 
• Preparing and Presenting Spiritual Growth  

Lessons Emphasizing Consecration 

Class Attendees  

Workshop Leaders  



  

CEF Military Children’s 
Ministry™ is making a spiritual 
impact through an after-school 
Good News Club® at 
Eisenhower Elementary School 
on Vance Air Force Base.   
 
Pastor Mike Somerfield and 
Elder Mike Froese of Sonrise 
Community Church have 
persisted 7 months and the Lord 
has opened the door to 
evangelize and disciple children.  
 
They have worked hard with the 
support of an evangelical 
Chaplain to carry out all military 

and school system regulations 
and procedures.   
 
Thank you for praying and 
continuing to pray for the 155 
children attending the school. 

Elder Mike Froese and   
Pastor Mike Sommerfeld,  

Sonrise Fellowship Church, Enid 

You Prayed...GOD WORKEDYou Prayed...GOD WORKED  

Vance Air Force BaseVance Air Force BaseVance Air Force Base   


